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 The Washington City Council met in a special session on Monday, April 21, 2014 at 5:30 pm in 

the City Council Chambers at the Municipal Building.  Present were:  Bobby Roberson, Mayor Pro tem; 

Doug Mercer, Councilman; William Pitt, Councilman; Richard Brooks, Councilman; Larry Beeman, 

Councilman;  Brian M. Alligood, City Manager; and Cynthia S. Bennett, City Clerk.  Mayor Hodges 

was absent and excused from the meeting. 

   

 Also present were:  Matt Rauschenbach, Administrative Services Director/C.F.O.; Allen Lewis, 

Public Works Director; John Rodman, Community & Cultural Resources Director; Stacy Drakeford, 

Police and Fire Services Director; Keith Hardt, Electric Utilities Director; Robbie Rose, Fire Chief; 

Gloria Moore, Library Director; Susan Hodges, Human Resources Director; David Carraway, IT 

Department; and Tony Black with the Washington Daily News. 

 

 Mayor Pro tem Roberson called the meeting to order and Councilman Beeman delivered the 

invocation.   

 

BUDGET WORKSHOP DISCUSSIONS:  GENERAL FUND REVENUE & EXPENDITURES 

Mayor Pro tem Roberson asked Mr. Alligood to explain how we will be going through the 

budget process.  Mr. Alligood reviewed the process he would like to use, but expressed he would be 

glad to handle the process as directed by City Council.  Mr. Alligood began by reviewing the following: 

 

 6% less than last years’ amended budget 

 Payment in lieu of taxes(PILOT) (Water-Sewer Fund) to fill gap from idX   

 General Fund Revenue Summary Ad valorem Property tax 1% decrease 

 Stormwater operations and personnel now shown under Enterprise Fund 

 School Resource Officers (SRO) no longer to be provided by City’s Police Department will be 

provided by Sheriff’s Department 

 33% increase in permits 

 Formula for Administrative Charges  (Garage)  

 Fund Balance appropriations for one time funding 

 Vehicle Replacement Fund next year in General Fund and Enterprise Funds 

 PO’s carried forward ~ setup as Capital Project Funds 

 13% increase garage expenses due to replacement of vehicle lift  

 Overall $907,657 less (6%) 

 Full time and part time employees discussed 

 Review fees beginning July 1
st
  

 Replace doors & dehumidifier at pool 

 PILOT should be shown in all Enterprise Funds, if not breaking even need to raise rates 

 Swim meet fees at Aquatics Center – (staff will provide answer on 4/22) 

 NCDOT utility relocation charges (Hwy 17) (staff will provide answer on 4/22) 

 Perpetual care fees (staff will provide answer on 4/22) 
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ADJOURN 

By motion of Councilman Beeman, seconded by Councilman Brooks, Council adjourned the 

meeting at 7:25pm until Tuesday, April 22, 2014 at 5:30 p.m. in the Council Chambers at the Municipal 

Building.  

 

 

        ___________________________ 

Cynthia S. Bennett, CMC 

         City Clerk 


